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It’s that time again another newsletter, so here we are in September and the 

Autumn chill is in the air. 

During the August bank holiday weekend, Dave and I attended the 25th Wessex 

rally at Frome, unfortunately the weather wasn’t very kind at all but we 

persevered and tried to enter the games provided by the Wessex committee over 

the weekend. 

 
Saturday night our centre entertained the members with our award-winning 

performance, a night around the camp fire, well we won 3rd place anyway. 

 
Myself, Dave, Martin & Catherine King and Claire Madge had such a laugh, so 

thank you to them for really entertaining everyone. 

 
Mike Wills tried to do the fun run, bless him he got out early to take part, and yes 

he won, as he was the only person that turned up.    Well done Mike and THANK 

YOU. 

 
During the weekend we enjoyed listening to the Caravan and Motorhome club 

singers, who were very good indeed. 

On Sunday evening we watched an excellent juggling magician, sorry you all 

missed it, he was fantastic followed by dancing to a superb group rounding off the 

weekend, there was so much to take in but what a great weekend we had. 

 
Now the nominations are out again, ready for the AGM in October at Wooda Farm 

Park.  I must say there is a fantastic entertainment on the Saturday night with 

Gerri a solo female singer. 

So I’m looking forward to seeing you all. 

 

Michelle Stuttaford 

Madam Chairman 

 

 

 

 

CHAIRLADYS CHATTER 
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Your Committee for 2017/18 

Chairlady - Michelle Stuttaford  

chairman.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

Acting Vice Chairman - Rob Biddle 

vicechairman.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

Secretary - Sarah Vercoe  

secretary.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

Treasurer/SW Rep - Katrina Shipp  

treasurer.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

Rally Secretary/SW Rep - Sue Biddle 

rallysec.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

Plaque & Rally Kit Officer -Michelle 

Stuttaford  

plaques.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

Field Equipment & Coleman Shelters - 

Rob Biddle 

fieldequip.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

Newsletter Editor -  Stuart Sproat  

newsletter.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

Committee – Lorraine Kirtland 

 

Committee – Claire Madge 

 

Committee – Clairann Jeal-Foster 

 

Committee – Suzanne Jackson 

 

Committee – Mark Scantlebury 

 

Non Committee Roles  

Thank you for your continued support 

 

Minutes Secretary – Catherine Jenkins 

 

Webmaster – John Matthews 

webmaster.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

Audio Officer – Derek Philp 

audio.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

Wessex Reps –  

Janice Featherstone/Lin Glanfield 

 wessex.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

AGM 2018  - DEVON & CORNWALL CENTRE  

OF THE CARAVAN & MOTORHOME CLUB 
NOMINATIONS RECEIVED FOR 2018/2019 COMMITTEE  

(as at 6th September 2018) 

 

Chairman   - Michelle Stuttaford 

Vice-Chairman   - Robert Biddle 

Treasurer   - Katrina Shipp 

Secretary   - Sarah Vercoe 

Committee Member  - Claire Madge 

Committee Member  - Sue Jackson 

Committee Member  - Clairann Foster-Jeal 

Committee Member  - Stuart Sproat 

Committee Member  - Sue Biddle 

Committee Member  - Robert Biddle 

Committee Member  - Sarah Vercoe 

Committee Member  - Katrina Shipp 

Any other nominations to be sent to the Centre Secretary by 20th 

September 2018. 

Any Notices of Motion to be put forward at the AGM to be received by the 

Centre Secretary by 31st August, 2018, duly signed by proposer and 

seconder. 

 

 

 

SOMETHING FROM THE SECRETARY 
 

August is a busy month for a Centre Secretary and I have already 

started to prepare the paperwork for the AGM in October. 

Could I ask that any trophies awarded at the 2017 AGM be 

returned to me as soon as possible, please, to allow time for the 

new winners’ names to be engraved. 

Any nominations for the 2018/19 Committee must also be 

received by me, in writing, signed by the nominee, the proposer 

and seconder, by 20th September, 2018 and all positions on the 

Committee are open to nominees.  The nominations received to 

date are published elsewhere in this newsletter. 

 

Sarah Vercoe 

Secretary 
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THE CARAVAN & MOTORHOME CLUB - DEVON & CORNWALL CENTRE 

SIXTY THIRD ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

WOODA FARM, POUGHILL,  BUDE, CORNWALL 

6th OCTOBER, 2018 

 

NOTICE OF AGENDA AND MOTIONS 

 1. Chairman’s Opening Remarks 

 2. Apologies for Absence 

 3. Minutes of the 2017 AGM 

 4. Matters Arising 

 5. Presentation to the Good Cause 

 6. Chairman’s Report 

 7. Treasurer’s Report 

 8. Motion  - The current term of one year’s tenure on the     

 Committee for the Chairman to be changed to three years to     

 ensure continuity of leadership for the Committee.                 

 Proposer:  M. Stuttaford;  Seconder:  S. Vercoe 

 9. Elections:  (a) Chairman 

     (b) Vice-Chairman 

     (c) Secretary 

     (d) Treasurer 

     (e) Rally Secretary 

     (f) Committee 

 10. Appoint Centre Auditor 

 11. Rally Secretary’s Report 

 12. Any Other Business 

 13. Competition Awards 

 14. Vote of thanks to the Chairman 
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Stowford Open Doors - 14th – 23rd Sept 2018
Rally No:  3968 – Stowford Farm Meadows (27 Pitches) 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Last of the Summer Wine @ Cofton – 21st – 23rd Sept 2018

Rally No:  3969 – Cofton Holidays, Starcross, Nr Dawlish (40 Pitches) 
 

 

Goodbye Summer at a family run holiday park with a takeaway, bar, entertainment, restaurant and swimming 

pool (at extra charge). Cycle route to nearby to Exeter. 

Rally Fee:  50p (plus VAT)   Admin Fee:  £2.00 per van (plus VAT) 

Site Fee:     Powered Pitch:   £13.00 per night (plus VAT) 

    

Deposit:  £5.00 (non-refundable)    Social Charge for Cheese and Wine £2.50 per adult.. 

Please see Rally Handbook Pg. 50 for steward contact details 

 

 https://www.coftonholidays.co.uk 

 
 

 

 

 Well behaved dogs are welcome. 
 

 
 

If you would like to find out more details either about becoming an Assistant Steward or Steward please 
contact the Rally Secretary at rallysec.dandccc@gmail.com 
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The “Nearly” Oktoberfest  21st – 30th Sept 2018
Rally No:  3970 – Welcombe X Caravanning, Camping & Glamping (15 Pitches) 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Annual General Meeting – 5th – 7th October 2018

Rally No:  3971 – Wooda Farm Park, Bude, Cornwall (50 Pitches) 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rally Fee:  50p (plus VAT)   Admin Fee:  £0.00 per van (plus VAT)  
Site Fee:   Powered Pitch:   £12.09  per night  (plus VAT) 

Deposit:  £5.00 (non-refundable)     

 

Please see Rally Handbook Pg 52  for steward contact details 

 

http://www.wooda.co.uk/ 

 

 

 Well behaved dogs are welcome. 
 

Local attractions, full site facilities and majority hard standing pitches. 

• Friday:     Bingo and Quiz evening   

  

• Saturday:  10:30am - Youth AGM 

2:00pm - Centre AGM  (Doors open 

1:00pm).  Tea and coffee available for all.  

Please come along and support the people 

that are giving their time to administrate 

and run your Centre.  Let us have your 

comments and thoughts.  Please bring 

your Membership cards to the meeting. 

 

• Saturday Evening: Free social, Live entertainment with  

Gerri Waite (Gerri is one of the South 

West’s leading female vocalists, an 

incredible singer with an incredible voice.  

Check out the website 

www.gerrilive.co.uk  

 

• Sunday   Free and Easy 

 

Please support this rally and enjoy the evening socials that are being put 

on for you by the Centre, at the Centre’s cost, to say thank you to all 

ralliers for supporting rallies throughout the year.  You do not have to 

attend the afternoon AGM if you do not wish to, however we would love 

to see you. 
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Tencreek Holiday Rally – 20th – 27th Oct 2018
Rally No:  3972 – Tencreek Holiday Park, Looe (20 Pitches) 

 

 

Free and easy.  Enjoy the site and beach.  Free access to the site’s indoor swimming pool and clubhouse.  Shops 

and bars on site.  The town of Looe can be walked to from the site but is a good walk as is Polperro via the 

coastal path. 

Rally Fee:  50p (plus VAT)   Admin Fee:  £5.00 per van (plus VAT) 

Site Fee:     Powered Pitch:   £16.17 per night (plus VAT) Medium size pitch. 

    

Deposit:  £10.00 (non-refundable)    No social charge. 

Please see Rally Handbook Pg. 54 for steward contact details 

 

Please note:  Please send an SAE with booking form.  Full payment is required 6 weeks before rally commences.  Please make cheques 

payable to “Caravan Club, Devon & Cornwall Centre”.  The minimum number of nights booking can be made for is 6 nights in a row 

(not the 2 weekends).  If you require a large pitch, an extra charge will apply (cost to be confirmed). 

 

  http://www.dolphinholidays.co.uk/ 

 

 

 Well behaved dogs are welcome. 
 

Witches at Twitchen House – 20th – 28th Oct 2018
Rally No:  3973 – Twitchen House Holiday Park, Woolacombe (40 Pitches) 

 

 
Rally Fee:  50p (plus VAT)   Admin Fee:  £5.00 per van (plus VAT) 
Site Fee:     Powered Pitch:   £48.33 (plus VAT) for the week. 

Dogs £10 each per stay (plus VAT) 

    

Deposit:  £5.00 (non-refundable)    A Social Charge may apply. 

Please see Rally Handbook Pg. 56 for steward contact details 

 

 https://www.woolacombe.co.uk/devon-holiday-parks/twitchen-house 

 

 

 

 

 Well behaved dogs are welcome. 
 

 

Half Term Rally to celebrate Halloween and Guy Fawkes throughout 

the week.  Indoor pool, full entertainment programme.  Facilities 

included at all Woolacombe Bay Holiday Park Sites.  Dogs allowed at 

an additional charge.  Fully serviced super pitches.  £20 deposit 

required to secure place. 

http://www.dandccc.co.uk/
http://www.dolphinholidays.co.uk/
https://www.bundu.co.uk/


Website: http://www.dandccc.co.uk/ Page 7 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Halloween at Woodlands – 26th – 28th Oct 2018
Rally No:  3974 – Woodlands Leisure Park, Blackawton (40 Pitches) 

 

 

Rally Fee:  50p (plus VAT)    Admin Fee:  £2.00 per van (plus VAT) 

Site Fee:    Prices below include 4 people per unit, for additional people there is a fee of £5.00 (plus vat) per person per night  

 

Powered Pitch:      £60.00 (plus VAT)   

Powered Pitch with rally plaque: £61.10 (plus VAT) 

    

A social charge may apply. 

 

Note:  If you wish to be sited by friends, please indicate this on your booking slip, we cannot guarantee but will endeavour to meet 

any such requests.  This is a pre-paid rally with full payment required prior to the rally, which once paid to site is non-refundable in 

the unfortunate event of cancellation or non-arrival.  Please indicate an email address for invoice to be sent to. 

 

Please see Rally Handbook Pg. 58 for steward contact details 

 

  https://www.woodlandsgrove.co.uk/ 

 

 

 Well behaved dogs are welcome. 
 

D&C Rally Book 2018/2019 Season 

Advertising Opportunities 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Join us at the D&C Dinner Dance 
1st – 3rd March 2019 

Dartmouth Hotel Golf & Spa 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Dartmouth Hotel, Golf 
& Spa; there’s no better 
place to relax and indulge 
than the stunning three-
star Best Western Hotel. 
Overlooking two superb 
golf courses and 
surrounded by the 
beautiful Devon 
countryside.  
 

 

Free unlimited entry into Woodlands Park during 

your stay.  Lots of fun activities with a possible trick 

or treat evening around the rally pitches. 

 

 
The Hotel is nestled in the countryside surroundings of 
Blackawton, just a few minutes’ drive from the popular 
naval town of Dartmouth.  
 
Full use of the Pool, Jacuzzi and Spa Facilities. (Spa 
Treatment is advisable to be prebooked before arrival 
http://www.thedartmouthhotel.co.uk/spa-
treatments/) Use of the Golf Course as below….     9 or 
18 Hole Golf course with 25% discount Golf  Clubs 
available for hire Code of Dress required to participate  

 
For further information and Event organiser contact 

details, please see Rally Handbook Pg. 63 
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EAST SUSSEX CENTRE 

1969-2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

18th-23rd   July 2019 

White House Farm, Uckfield, 

TN22 2EA 

Info:- 50years@eastsussexcc.org.uk 

If you would like to help out by running a stall please see Chris, we need volunteers with ideas  

 

 

 

 

Cheese & Wine 

Stalls Food, Crafts & Games 

Disco & More 
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The 25th Anniversary Celebration of the Wessex 

 

 

 

 

 

Alan & Ann Parkinson – Boules Lawn Skittles Lawn darts with Derek & Claire 

Your Newsletter 

We are eager to capture the caravan memories created during the rally year and as such would like to encourage 

a sharing and promoting of photos on our website and other media avenues. 

Due to new data protection laws however, we need to ensure we have everyone's consent to taking and sharing 

of photos.  Can we request that when signing into a rally, please can you also sign the photography consent form 

to either accept or decline to participate.   

 

Remember this is your Newsletter and if you would like to share any reviews or experiences from the rally field 

or if you would prefer a hardcopy then please email me at newsletter.dandccc@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Lawn skittles team-Mrs C. King not in photo Mike & Jenny Wills 

After a tiring rally , Derek Madge decided to catch a lift! 
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